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Dear Friend: 

 

Many people are ending 2013 with a sigh of relief, glad it's over and praying that 2014 

might bring peace and/or prosperity.  For most of us, this year flew by so fast that it's 

hard to believe the holidays are upon us.  So many people have said to me that they are so 

despondent and so tired that they don't want to celebrate the holidays.....that they just 

want to curl up some place and rest.  I beg them and I beg you to not do that.  It is so 

important that in these difficult times, we maintain our traditions, especially those 

traditions in which we come together in Love and express our devotion to each other, 

sharing laughter and celebrating the intention of the holidays and truly realizing the value  

of the Love that we share with each other.....and celebrating THAT. 

 

As I mentioned at the bottom of this month's calendar elsewhere this site, in this time 

people shall be seeking peace and safety by banding together as securities are melting 

away.  More and more people are beginning to realize the importance of their 

relationships with each other.  I'm sure that I've told you before, but I think it bears 

repeating that when I was shot and returning to consciousness after having spent what 

seemed to be a long time in the presence of God, I returned to this dimension with the 

absolute Knowing that nothing in this world matters except us and our relationship with 

each other.   

 

It was really a good thing that I was given such an intense Knowing of that Truth, 

because as a result of my having been attacked, I lost everything.  I lost my home and all 

of my possessions as I was forced to go into hiding because there was a price on my head 

and people were actively seeking to find me and kill me.  And, you don't make house 

payments while you're in hiding, because that would be a very easy way to be tracked. 

 

So, when the time came that I was able to come out of hiding and return to my life and 

reunite with my family, all of my belongings fit in the trunk of my car....whereas prior to 

that, I had owned two houses that were filled with a lifetime of collecting fine art and fine 

glassware.  Amazingly the loss of all those things bothered me not in the least.  I was so 

grateful to be once again in the presence of my loved ones....to be able to embrace them 

and to share my life with them. 

 

An experience such as that makes us know what is important, and I am truly convinced 

that the events of this time have the intention of reminding us of this VERY important 

Truth.   

 

So many of us have gotten caught up in the "rat race".  It has been a sad thing for me to 

watch so many of my beloved friends come to believe that their personal value was only 

equivalent to the amount of money they had in the bank, so that when they lost their 



money as the stock market crashed, they felt worthless.  And so many of my friends 

thought that their only value came from being admired and respected by others, so when 

they lost their money and therefore their social status, they felt worthless.  They 

automatically assumed that others thought them to be worthless because they no longer 

drove their Ferrari or Lexus and lived in their mansions overlooking the sea. 

 

I am entirely convinced that the events of this time are offering us the wonderful 

opportunity to come to realize our true value....to come to realize that we are NOT our 

bank accounts, that we are NOT the car we drive, that we are NOT the house we live 

in....and that it is absolutely possible to be immensely happy living in a simple house and 

driving a simple car and wearing clothes that do no bear designer labels but perhaps were 

even made by our own hand or purchased at a discount store.  We MUST realize that we 

are Spirit, sent into this dimension to experience the intensity of this place so that we 

might refine the quality of our Beings more rapidly.  When we truly realize that we ARE 

Spirit incarnate, how then could we lack Love and Respect for ourselves, or judge the 

value of ourselves or others by the amount of money we have? 

 

I've mentioned in these newsletters before that I truly love the television shows "Little 

House on the Prairie" and "The Waltons".  I love those shows because they remind me of 

my childhood.....but I also love them because they are excellent examples of the quality 

and depth of Love and community respect/support that becomes most available to us 

when we live with less.  It's a strange phenomenon that as people accrue more belongings 

and more wealth, they become more distant from each other.  Appearances become more 

important than connections.  Social status becomes more important than family to the 

extent that in many countries, wealthy families will marry their daughters to other 

wealthy families (without the daughter's consent) in order to gain connections with other 

powerful families and to increase their prestige and in some cases, their wealth, within 

their communities. 

 

I'm saying this because this is an excellent example of how a child that has come from 

someone's own body is less important to them than their social standing and/or wealth in 

their community.  I guarantee you that when we die, God does not ask us how much 

money we have in the bank.  I guarantee you that when we die, God asks us how well we 

have loved others and how much we have valued our own Beings, for when we truly 

believe that our Beings lose value when we lose money or possessions, than we are so far 

off Path that something MUST shake us up in order to bring us back into an 

understanding of what truly IS important. 

 

We are in a time of Universal Transition, and Universal Transition always brings people 

to their knees.  It takes away money and possessions and power from many.  Universal 

Transition always brings with it experiences that give us the opportunity to realize our 

true value separate from our social standing and/or our wealth....to realize that our true 

value lies in the depth of our ability to Love and our willingness to BE a compassionate, 

caring shoulder upon which others may lean or may cry. 

 



I am at present working on perceiving the events that I will predict for next year and 

creating the calendar for this site.  I can tell you right now from all that I have so far 

perceived that the year 2014 is a continued acceleration and brings us even further into 

the kinds of events we've already begun to experience, including the devaluation of the 

American dollar so that many (unless they are careful) have the possibility of losing a 

great deal of wealth.  America is spotlighted in the year 2014, and the events that I am 

foreseeing include difficulty in finding food and provisions and tremendous inflation.  

And so I truly hope that you will take precautions.  Be prepared for all things (as I have 

said many times before).  Get some silver coins.  Make sure that you have means to heat 

your house through a cold winter if there's no power.  And if you're young and spry 

enough to ride a bicycle, I recommend that you buy a bike because there may be times 

when it won't be possible to travel by motorized vehicles.  For short periods of time, I am 

seeing the strong possibility that we may not be able to get fuel or food, and I'm just 

asking everyone to be prepared for those possibilities. 

 

I'm not saying that "the world is falling apart" or that we will be going through years of 

deprivation, as many rather fanatical people are predicting.  I AM saying that we are very 

likely to have periods of time in which it is difficult to travel or in which we might not 

have power available in our homes.....so a generator might be a good idea to keep 

refrigerators/freezers and important medical devices going, etc., and it's a good idea to 

have some extra food supplies on hand. 

 

We absolutely are entering a time in which the United States is entering a prolonged 

period of civil unrest resulting from the political, religious and philosophical divisions 

that have been increasing over the past few years.  I'm telling you again that you need to 

be prepared, because I am convinced by all that I am perceiving that the events I have 

long been predicting are going to begin within months.  And I really beg you - do NOT 

let yourself enter into fear - just be aware and as prepared as possible. 

 

And remember:  the intention of the events of this time is to bring us back into 

community....is to bring us back into unity with each other.  The intention of this time is 

to make us aware of the importance of our own value and of the value of our 

relationships with each other.  This time will bring together many people who in the past 

would probably never have even known each other because their differences are so great, 

and they will unify and offer mutual support and care to each other.   

 

To paraphrase General Patton,  there is no greater Love than is found between two men 

who share a foxhole.  That statement is so true, because when everything around us feels 

potentially threatening, it doesn't matter what color, what creed, what religion or how 

wealthy or how socially powerful another person is......we are ALL just people.  And 

unless a man has truly turned himself away from God, it is natural that our hearts open up 

to each other so that we embrace each other in mutual love and respect and offer to each 

other protection and care. 

 

This is what I'm predicting for this coming year:  I'm predicting that we will experience 

difficult times, and I am also predicting that we will rise from the ashes of these events 



renewed with hearts that are filled with compassion, with minds that do not judge nor 

condemn, and with Spirits that are unified with that Great Universal Being Who is known 

by all by many different names and whom I prefer to call God.  There are many who 

don't celebrate the holidays because they believe that Jesus was not born in December.  

Regardless of your beliefs about the holiday, I urge you to celebrate as a reaffirmation of 

the love that you share with others and as a reaffirmation of the loving connection that 

you feel with Divinity, no matter what name you call Him/Her/It.  It isn't important - the 

name that we have been taught to call "God" doesn't matter and cannot continue to 

separate us.  The ONLY things that matter are that we absolutely realize we are here in 

this dimension, in this life, with the sole intention of coming to KNOW that we are 

channels for the Love of Spirit into this dimension - AND that we truly understand the 

most important thing in our lives is to accomplish the ability to live "in Love" with each 

other.  

 

Please - make this a wonderful holiday season for you and your loved ones.... 

 

Stay focused on the Light, 

 

 

 

Dixie Yeterian 

 


